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Wind-in-the-Willows 

WRCA MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
Tuesday, June 13  at  

7:30 p.m. Fire Hall All Welcome 
 

• DEADLINE FOR THE JULY 
WITW IS JUNE 9   

 

• Classified (page 6 ) 
• Graduates (page 6) 
• Minutes (page 4) 
• Crime Prevention Tips (page 

8) 

Willow Ridge Civic Association 

From the Presidents Desk 
Hello Neighbors: 
         Although I missed last month�s board meeting because of another 
commitment, I was told that there was a great deal of discussion over a 
proposal made by Jennifer Hubert, for weekly all age gatherings at 
Bedford Park. More information on this can be found in this month�s 
board minutes and in upcoming issues, so stay tuned; it will be another 
great way to meet neighbors and enjoy the summer. 
  I was sorry to receive the resignation of our membership coordinator, 
Laura Lewis this month.  Laura did a wonderful job working with the 
block reps and head reporters to help make sure the past two member-
ship drives were successful. Other duties she handled included the 
mailing list for The Wind-in-the-Willows, new resident contact, and 
monthly reports to the board.  She has agreed to stay on and work with 
her successor until at least the fall, so we will need to begin our search 
for someone to take over this position immediately.  If you think you 
might be interested in this position, please contact anyone on the 
board. 
  Please check out the details for �Summer Boat Cruise� aboard the 
Miss Buffalo that can be found in this issue. Remember to get your tick-
ets early, as the boat has a limited capacity of only 200. Ask anyone 
who was aboard last year to hear what a wonderful time was had by 
all.  
   Cam Hill  

www.wrca.info  

  It is once again time to recognize our Willow Ridge 
students who have reached a milestone in their life by 
graduating from college or high school.  We do this by 
way of  a personal listing in the Wind-in-the-Willows!  
(See page 6.)  If you have a graduate in the family, 
please print or type pertinent information (name, 
street, high school or college) along 
with, if you wish, any achievements 
and future plans of your graduate.  
Please feel free to include a �one 

liner,� a personal message of affection to your loved 
one.  Graduates will be listed in the July and August 
issues.  For a guaranteed spot in the July issue, 
please have your printed or typed information in by  
June 9.   Deliver to 221 North Brier Road, porch 
box.  Information also may be emailed to me at wiwedi-
tor@aol.com.  Please include �WITW� in the subject box. 

Debby VonLangen, Editor        

CONGRATULATIONS 2006 GRADUATES! 
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School News for June 2006 

Bob Saraceno          

NYS Licensed Insurance Broker  

Personal & Commercial 

V.F. Mitchell Agency LLC 

 831 Maple Rd. Williamsville, 14221 

204-1088  Fax 204-1099 

Bob@mitchellagencyllc.com 

1 6th grade awards, 3:30pm, MS; GAA Banquet @ 
Samuel�s Grande Manor, 6pm; Common Sense Parenting, 
6:30-8:30pm @ NVCC; Junior Awards Program, 3pm, HS  

2 Art Show, 4-6pm, MS   
3 Art Show, 10am�noon, MS; SAT 1 & II, 7:45am, HS  
5 Fall Sports Physicals, HS/MS; Boys Spring Sports 

Recognition Night, 6pm, HS; Alumni Meeting, 7:30pm 
@ NVCC, HS; PTO Installation Dinner, MS 

6 Baton Twirling Assembly, 8:45am, WR; Gr 8 
Girls Choir, MS Boys Chor., Gr 8 Band Concert, 
7:30 pm@ HS; PTO Meeting, 7pm, WR 

7 Fall Sports Physicals, HS/MS; 7th Gr. Awards, 
3:30pm, MS; Gr. 7 Girls Chorus & District Soloist 
Concert, 7:30pm @ HS; Gr.8 NYS Social Studies As-
sessment, 6/7-6/8 

8 PTSA Meeting, 7pm @ HS Library  
9 8th Gr. Party, 7-10pm, MS; Gr.5 Swim @ HS, 7-9pm, 

WR; Senior Prom & Post Prom Party, HS 
10 ACT, 7:45am 
13 BOE Study Sess, 7pm @ NVCC, DO; Senior Break-

fast, HS 
14 Flag & Field Day, WR; Health & Wellness Com-

mittee Meeting, 3:30pm, DO; Local Exams, HS; 
District Health & Safety Committee Meeting, 6pm @ DO 

15 Regents Exams, 6/15�6/22 
16 ESL Family Picnic, 3-6pm @ Ellicott Creek Park, DO; 

Bike Rodeo, 8:45am, WR 
20 BOE Meeting, 7pm @ NVCC, DO; Senior Grad Re-

hearsal, HS 
21 Awards Ceremony, 9am, WR;  FINAL ATTEN-

DANCE DAY, K�5 
22 Senior Awards Night, 7pm @ Classics V Restau-

rant, HS 
23 Commencement Ceremonies @ UB Center for the 

Arts, 6pm; Superintendent�s Conference Day; Staff 
Development Day 

26 Superintendent�s Conference Day; Staff Develop-
ment Day 

27 Superintendent�s Conference Day; Staff Develop-
ment Day; Teachers� Last Day 

 

BUY ANY LARGE 
PIZZA GET A  
MEDIUM 1 �

TOPPING 
 

FREE! 
1400 Niagara Falls Blvd. 
835-3636 
3010 Niagara Falls Blvd 
692-7771 

One coupon  per  party per  visit 

Not valid with any other offer 2005PH 

WR 
CA 

NOTE: SCHOOL ACTIVITIES SUBJECT TO 
CHANGE PLEASE ALSO REFER TO SCHOOL 
MAILINGS 

Wind-in-the Willows  
Advertising Rates 

  

Whole Page   $150.00  
Half Page     $90.00 
Quarter Page    $50.00 
Eighth Page     $30.00 
 

10% discount  with a 12 month commitment. 
WRCA members can save an additional 10%. 
For more info. contact Cam Hill @ 481-4310 
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ATTENTION: ANY WILLOW 
RIDGE RESIDENT WHO IS 
INTERESTED IN JOINING 
THE ELLICOTT CREEK 
VOUNTEER FIRE CO.  

MAY CONTACT  
THE FIRE CHIEF AT 
 691-7439   EXT. 230. 

Joseph R. Battaglia  
Licensed Real Estate Professional 

voice-mail: (716)743-5610  
e-mail: 
 JoeHasHome4u@aol.com  
 

�Willow Ridge�s Hardest Working Realtor� 

WILLOW RIDGE GARDEN CLUB 
 
   The Willow Ridge Garden Club met on May 3 at 7:30 in Zion 
United Church of Christ, 15 Koenig Circle, Tonawanda for our an-
nual Membership Tea.  Dorothy Julius, Lancaster Garden Club Flo-
ral Designer, demonstrated techniques and discussed requirements 
for miniature flower show design arrangements.  Completed design 
arrangements were available for purchase.  Club member, Arlene 
Leising exhibited a �Creative Underwater Design� and Mary 
Niedzialowski and Mira Knoble  exhibited a spring bulb bloom. 
   The June 7th meeting of the Willow Ridge Garden Club will be 
held in Zion Church of Christ, 15 Koenig Circle, Tonawanda, at 7:30 
p.m.  Following the meeting, members will plant the Hypertufas they 
constructed last October with Alpine plants.  The club flower will 
also be distributed, and refreshments will be served.  Guests are wel-
come.  For information call 693-8666.  As you plan and plant your 
gardens, consider exhibiting some of your flowers in our September 
Flower Show. 
Mira Knoble 
Publicity Chairman 
693-8666  

 

See Clearly  
No Surgery! 

 
 

WAVEFRONT CORNEAL MOLDING TM  
 

Vision Care 
Center 

21 26 N. Falls Blvd  . Tonawanda 
www. BartelsVisionCare.com 

Dr David P. Bartels 
693-4606 

Love wine? Be your own boss! 

Terry Gaulin 
Independent Wine Consultant 
(716) 691-4708/ (716) 909-2524 
ptgaulin@adelphia.com 

A home wine tasting experience set up to increase 
appreciation and enjoyment of fine wine 
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   The meeting was called to order at 7:35 p.m.  In atten-
dance were Vice President Jim Prentice, Treasurer Jack 
Baker, Secretary Neil Cuomo, and Board Members Ed 
Goetz, Karen Decker, Bill Pujolas, and Bob Foladare.  
Also present were Gary Roussie and Lee Baker.    
SECRETARY�S MINUTES 
   The minutes from the April 11, 2006 WRCA board 
meeting, as published in the April 2006  edition of the 
Wind-in-the-Willows were reviewed.  A motion was made 
by Bill Pujolas, seconded by Ed Goetz to accept the min-
utes.  Motion was carried. 
TREASURER�S REPORT 
   Jack Baker gave the treasurer�s report.  He reported a 
checking account balance of $11,964.00, and provided 
the board with a breakdown of deposits and withdrawals 
during the prior month.  A motion was made by Bob 
Foladare, seconded by Ed Goetz to accept the treas-
urer�s report, which was carried.   
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
Membership Report (Laura Lewis) 
    Jack Baker reported that he has been informed by 
Laura Lewis that there are approximately 862 paid mem-
bers to date, which is approximately the same as last 
year.  Laura Lewis had also submitted her resignation, 
effective December 31, 2006, due to unforeseen educa-
tional opportunities.  The board collectively expressed 
their thanks and appreciation for her integral work in or-
ganizing the membership records and coordinating the 
block reps.  Anyone interested in taking over this paid 
position, one of three in the WRCA, can contact any 
board member or officer.  Laura has expressed a willing-
ness to work with her successor to effectuate a smooth 
transition. 
Garage Sale (Helene Motyka)  
Scheduled for Thursday, May 18�Saturday, May 20, 
ads will be placed in the Buffalo News and the Amherst 
Bee.  
Webmaster (Jack Baker) 
   Jack Baker reported that photos of the boat cruise, 
Snowflake Dinner Dance and holiday lighting winners are 
now up on the website.  The present site remains 
www.wrca.info.   
Boat Cruise (Bob Foladare and Ed Goetz) 
Bob and Ed reported a firm date of August 13, 2006 from 
2�5 p.m. has been set for the annual boat cruise. A de-
posit was made to reserve the boat for that date.  Tickets 
are $25.00 per person for three hours (two hours last 
year) of beer, wine and other refreshments, and people 
are urged to block out this date and begin getting their 

groups together.  Call Ed or Bob for reservations.  Tickets 
are available by contacting Bob, Ed or any board member. 
National Night Out (Gary Roussie) 
Gary reported that plans are being completed for this event 
scheduled for Tuesday, August 1, 2006.  He is working on 
obtaining at least one helicopter.  The Town will be provid-
ing the mobile stage and entertainment.  The parade will 
begin at 5:30 p.m. at the Ellicott Creek Fire Hall, ending at 
the elementary school.  Willow Ridge resident Rick Wirth, 
a.k.a. �Doc Rock,� has once again volunteered his time.  
Gary also advised that the scouts will be contacted to 
gauge interest in assisting with hot dogs, bounce house, 
etc. 
OLD BUSINESS  
Karen Decker, WRCA liaison to the school district, gave a 
report concerning meetings she has attended pertaining to 
potential redistricting of the elementary schools in the fu-
ture.  There is a declining enrollment in the district in gen-
eral, and at Willow Ridge particularly.  Plans are still in the 
formative stage, but all indications are that no pupils who 
reside in Willow Ridge will be displaced or redistricted, al-
though the area from which students attend Willow Ridge 
Elementary may be expanded. 
NEW BUSINESS 
 * Jennifer Hubert, junior recreation chairperson, submitted 
a letter expressing her desire to set up some summer activi-
ties to better utilize the park and spur community activities, 
including softball, touch football, tennis, volleyball, etc.  The 
board discussed various ideas at length and will attempt to 
implement some of these ideas for the community�s benefit. 
 * Jennifer, in association with Michael Torrillo, is planning a 
group outing to a Sweet Home High School football game in 
the fall.  Neighbors would meet at the elementary school 
and walk over the 990 bridge for the game.  Details will fol-
low.   
  *  The board also approved a �Summer Kickoff Party� to be 
held at Bedford Park on July 7, 2006, commencing at 6 p.m.  
The Town will be contacted to obtain Porto potties and trash 
cans, and a grill will be set up for people to cook anything 
they may want to bring along.  The idea is for people to 
bring their own foods and beverages, and for a picnic at-
mosphere.  The board will look into purchasing sporting 
equipment that can be used at events of this nature, such 
as a volleyball set.   
 * There was also much discussion concerning improving 
the baseball diamonds at the elementary school, which 
would help to encourage kids to use those facilities.  The 
plan would be for the WRCA and/or the school district to 
supply the materials, and a date scheduled for volunteers to 
do the necessary work. Contact will be made with the 
school district to see if we can make any improvements to 
the diamonds, or if the school district must act alone.     
ADJOURN 
   No further business being at hand, a motion was made by 
Bob Foladare, seconded by Ed Goetz to adjourn at 9:05 
p.m., which was carried. 
Respectfully submitted,  

WRCA Meeting Minutes 
May 9, 2006 
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Sympathy 
  Friends and neighbors on Kaymar Drive would like to 
express their deepest sympathy to Dick and Karen 
Sager on the recent death of Dick�s father, William 
Sager.  Our thoughts and prayers are with you in this 
time of sorrow. 
   Friends and neighbors on Tanglewood Drive would 
like to express our sincere condolences to the Schaefer 
family, on the recent passing of Fran�s father Vincent 
T. Zarcone.  Our heartfelt sympathies are with you all. 
Welcome 
   A hearty Willow Ridge welcome to Julius Scott and 
Chrissy Gurgol who have recently become our new 
neighbors at 69 Dalewood Drive.  Julius, a landscape 
business owner, and Chrissy, a social worker come to 
us from Buffalo.  Congratulations on your new home 
and your upcoming wedding in October!  Julius and 
Chrissy can be reached at 860-9467.   
   Congratulations 
   Congratulations to the Walp family of 113 Rockdale 
on the birth of Ryan Nicholas who was born on 
Saturday, April 22 weighing 7 lbs. 3 oz.  Neighbors 
would like to wish the proud parents, Laurie and John, 
along with MaKenna, 7; and Jack, 5, much happiness 
with baby Ryan. 

NEIGHBORHOOD NEWS 

NOTICE:  HOME DEPOT IS OFFERING ITS 10%  
DISCOUNT TO WILLOW RIDGERS ON  

THE SECOND  TUESDAY OF EACH MONTH  
WITH THE PRESENTATION OF THAT  MONTH�S  
WIND-IN-THE-WILLOWS  AND PROPER ID.  IT IS   

HOPED  THAT THIS WILL  ALLEVIATE THE PROBLEM OF 
SOME NOT RECEIVING THEIR NEWSLETTER IN TIME FOR 

THE DISCOUNT.  

   Welcome to new block reps, Mike Arcvhambualt and 
Joan Bellini!  Mike will be covering the area of 300-411 
Denrose (even #�s) and Joan will be taking over 231-
263 for Connie Holovics.  Connie will be taking over 
327-411 Denrose (odd #�s) that was previously unas-
signed.   
    Let�s use the rest of the year to welcome any new 
residents coming into our community! Currently, we 
need volunteers for the following sections: 
  61-102 Willow Lane 
  88-112 Hubbardston 
  45-80 Beaumont 
  95� 165 Jeanmoor 
    Give Laura Lewis a call today at 691-9527!  It makes a 
great difference when it is someone familiar to your area 
who handles this position.   

MEMBERSHIP CORNER 



Classified Advertisements 
Editors Note: Classified is a service provided for the use of Willow Ridge Civic Association members free of 
charge.  Please print or type your ad on a full-sized sheet of paper.  Sign your ad (not the envelope) and include 
your address and phone number.    Classified is not to be used for business purposes.   Deliver to 221 N. Brier 
and place in porch box.  Thank you.  

FOR SALE 
Appliance:  Standing patio heater, brand new, heats area up to 20 ft.  $250.00 with new propane tank.  691-6003 
Furniture:  Temple Stuart drop-leaf table, solid rock maple with six beautiful chairs.  Drop sides reach almost to floor.  Custom pads, 78� 
when fully extended.  44 x 29 when sides are dropped.  Complete set, 295.00.  691-3599.     
House:   266 Peppertree Drive, split level, 3 bedrooms, 1 1/2 baths, new bay window in front, laundry room off family room, concrete patio, 
basketball court and large park-like backyard, basement with finished office, central air.  Asking price:  $136,800.  564-3017.   
House:  77 Willow Green Drive, corner Dalewood.  2000 sq. ft., four large bedrooms, two baths, central air, finished basement, playroom, lots 
of closet spaces.  William DeGraw @ 691-8437.   
WANTED 
House in Willow Ridge:  Three or four bedroom house, 2 1/2 baths, 2 car garage and fireplace in Willow Ridge area.  If you or someone you 
know is planning to sell a home like this sometime this summer, please let us know before you contact a realtor.  564-3017  
Lawn Mowing Jobs:   Your Willow Ridge neighbors, John and Frank, will mow lawns 4:00-7:00 pm on weekdays and 1:00-7:00 pm on week-
ends.  Prices:  front yard only�$5.00; Front and Back yard�$8.00; Weedwacking�$2.00.  Once a week, twice a week, or call when you need 
us.  691-6561 or 691-3014. 
FOUND 
Bicycle Found:  20� Roadmaster mountain bike found in the woods near the 990 overpass.  691-5972  

Willow Ridge Salutes the Graduates of 2006 
Canisius College Graduate 
We are so proud of our daughter, Megan Gower, for many reasons.  On April 15, she was married to Syan Stewart in the 
perfect wedding ceremony.  It was an awesome day and a wonderful celebration. Also, Meg is graduating this month 
with a 3.9 average earning her Master�s Degree from Canisius College in Early Childhood Education.  Meg and Ryan are 
living in Kenmore.  Congratulations Meg on both major passages�.we love you so much!  

Oswego State University Graduate 
Congratulations to John Sykes of 66 Sweetwood Dr. N. upon his graduation from Oswego State University with a degree 
in Broadcasting and Mass Communications.  John plans to work in the movie production business in Los Angeles as a 
movie producer. John will miss his graduation ceremony on May 20, because he has a job interview in LA on that same 
day.  Big dreams for John.  Mom, Dad, and Sister Kristi are proud and hopeful. 

University at Buffalo Graduate 
Congratulations to Tricia Zimmer of Black Spruce Court who graduated Summa Cum Laude from the University at Buf-
falo with a Bachelor of Science Degree in Biological Sciences.  Tricia has been accepted in the Physician Assistant 
Graduate Program at Daemen College for the fall of 2006.  Trish, we�re really proud of you and wish you continued suc-
cess!  Love, Mom and Dad. 

Sweet Home High School Graduates 
     Congratulations to Kristin Wilson, who will be graduating from Sweet Home High this June.  May God�s Blessings 
Continue in your Life. 

     Congratulations to Tony Fiorello of Edgewater Drive who is graduating from Sweet Home High School.  Tony was a 
contributing sportswriter for the school newspaper and was on the Panther football team for three years.  He received a 
scholar athlete award for academic excellence during the �05-�06 season.  Tony recently was one of only two winners to 
receive an Annual Incentive Award from the Erie County Association of Educational Office Professionals for his out-
standing achievements.  He will be attending Niagara County Community College, majoring in Media/Communications.  
Tony you have worked so hard and we are very proud of you.  You are a wonderful son. God bless you as you graduate 
and go on to college.  Love always, Mom, Dad, and Nick. 

    Congratulations to Ricky Boorman, who has achieved the rank of Eagle Scout with Troop 173 Willow Ridge.  He will 
be graduating from Sweet Home High with a Regents Diploma with Honors with Distinction.  Way to go Ricky!  You are 
the captain of your ship.  Go forward!  Love Mom, Dad, and Victoria.  

 
 We are thrilled for our daughter, Emily Gower, who will be attending George Washington University this fall.  Em will 
be attending on an athletic and academic scholarship and will be playing Division 1 soccer for the GW Colonials.  We 
love you, Em and wish you every success in this new chapter of your life.  Can�t wait to watch your games! 
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Committees and Activity Chairpersons  
               Octoberfest  Tom Halter             691-5318 
Couples Bowling   Publicity                   Debbie Haendiges       691-5902   
Boat Cruise Ed Goetz 691-7079 Scholarships Bob Foladare  691-7272 
Directory                      Jane Sieman  564-0913 School Brd Liaison  Mike Morrow       691-8031 
Garage Sale Helene Motyka 691-8682 Boy Scouts Bob Sieman  564-0913                         
Garden Club Virginia Winter 691-7704   Scott McNess               691-5621 
Historian Bob Lannen 691-5270 Cub Scouts Steve Skinner  833-5938 
Holiday Lighting Neil Cuomo 691-3014   Doug Collins  691-9932 
Junior Recreation Jennifer Hubert 691-4239 Girl Scouts Karen Lambe  691-4817   
Ladies Bowling Connie Holovics         691-9569           Sunshine                 Lee Baker              691-5972 
Membership Laura Lewis 691-9527 Webmaster Jack Baker   691-5972 
National Night Out  Gary Roussie Unlisted Project Leader Neil  Cuomo  691-3014 

Amherst Museum 
3755 Tonawanda Creek Rd.  
Amherst, N.Y. 
 
June 3-4 Lace Seminar & Classes�Bedfordshire Bobbin Lace taught by Holly Van Sciver; Lace net Darning Snowman Orna-
ment, taught by Mary Lou Sulecki and Tatted Plum Pudding Ornament taught by Joan Sulecki.  Saturday�s lecture, The Exquisite 
Thomas Lester laces of Bedford by Holly Van Sciver begins at 9:15a.m. June 3.  Merchants� Mall will be open on Saturday. 
June 13� August 13�Looking for Adventure:  A Century of Motorcycles.  An evolutionary glimpse of motorcycles in the 
20th century.  Exhibit includes a 1908 Curtiss, a 1895 Nelson Hopkins and a 1914 Emblem.  On July 25, 7pm, Geoffrey Stein, 
Senior Historian of the NYS Museum in Albany, will present a lecture entitled �History of Motorcycles Made in New York.�  
Admission is free to Museum Members and $3. to non-members.  
For information on the above please call 689-1440.    

Admission:  $5.00 Adults, $1.50 Children, Members, FREE 
Hours:  Tuesday-Friday, 9:30 a.m.�4:30 p.m.; Saturday & Sunday, 
12:30�4:30 p.m. 

Back By Popular Demand�. 
CRIME PREVENTION TIPS FROM THE AMHERST POLICE DEPARTMENT 

LOCKS, DOORS, WINDOWS 
    Install good dead bolt locks in your doors, and use them.  About 50% of burglars enter homes through unlocked doors and win-
dows.  Avoid door locks that can be unlocked by breaking glass or door panels to reach inside. 
    Secure sliding glass doors with commercial locks and sturdy wooden dowel in the track, or a nail inserted through a hole drilled in 
the sliding glass door frame projecting into the fixed frame. 
    Lock double hug windows by sliding a bolt or nail through a hole drilled at a downward angle in each top corner of the inside sash 
and part way through the outside sash. 
    Keep valuables in a secure place in your home, preferably in a locked security safe. 
OUTSIDE 
    Trim shrubbery that hides doors and windows, and cut back tree limbs that could help a burglar reach a second story window. 
    Make sure porches, entrances and yards are well-lit. 
    Report broken street lights to the utility company. 
    Do not hide house keys in mailboxes or under doormats.  Instead, give a duplicate key to a trusted friend or neighbor in case you 
are locked out. 
    Change locks as soon as you move into a new home, or lose if you lose your keys.  Before you move into an apartment, make sure 
the landlord changes the locks from the previous tenant. 
WHILE AWAY 
    Leave lights and a radio on to give your home an occupied look.  Use timing devices to turn lights and radios on and off at vary-
ing times.  Keep your garage door closed and locked. 
    If going away for longer than a few days, arrange to have someone pick up your mail and newspapers.  Have regularly scheduled 
deliveries stopped or sent elsewhere. 
    Don�t announce plans for a party or vacation prior to leaving. 
    Use unpredictable hiding places for valuables, like among cleaning supplies under your sink or beneath logs in a wood box.  Keep 
valuable, but rarely used items in a safe deposit box. 
    One of the best ways to prevent crime is to get to know your neighbors, and watch each other�s homes.  Exchange work and vaca-
tion schedules with a neighbor you trust so you can keep an eye on each other�s homes. 
    Most important of all...be sure to report any suspicious activity in your neighborhood to the police immediately.  Make sure you 
stay on the line to give the operator all the details, including license plate numbers and vehicle identification if possible. 
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Sunday, August 13, 2006 
$25.00 per person 

• Boat Departs @ 2:00pm  Boarding beings 
@1:30pm 

• Three hour Cruise aboard the Miss Buffalo.  
• Enjoy free Beer, Wine and Pop aboard the ship.   
• Snacks provided before departure at the Eire Ba-

sin starting at 1:00pm 
• For Tickets contact Bob Foladare @ 691-7272 or 

Ed Goetz @ 691-7079 

Erie Basin  


